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  Correspondence:  Jill Maclachlan (Hm:  3821 0951)

Newsletter:  Margaret Finegan (Hm: 3207 4442)

	Date
	Events / Date Claimers

	12 Feb


	6.30 pm dinner meeting at alexandra hills hotel

	7 Mar
	IWD Dinner Alexandra Hills Hotel Guest Speaker Prof Ian Frazer

	31 Mar
	Afternoon Tea Service Relay for Life Cleveland Show grounds 

	11/12 May
	Setup Friday Garage Sale Cleveland School Hall Saturday 

	17 June
	Sausage Sizzle Bunnings Victoria Pt.


	Dinner Meeting Details

	DATE
	MONDAY, 12th February  

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson on 0411 875 234  by Thursday 8th February

	VENUE
	Alexandra Hills Hotel Reception Finucane road alexandra hills 

	COST 
	$28

	TIME
	6.30pm for fellowship - dinner to be served at 7:00pm.  





President’s Report

 

Welcome back to a new Zonta year. I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and enjoyed the holidays. 

Our first function is of course the International Women’s Day Dinner on the 7th March at the Alexandra Hills Hotel. During the evening we will be presenting our Young Women In Public Affairs winner. The Australian of the Year 2006 Prof Ian Frazer is our Guest speaker and we hope to present him with a cheque to assist his research, the motion to support that donation is to be put at the February dinner meeting.

The club has received a certificate for our nomination for Community Service at the Redlands Australia Day Awards. Unfortunately we did not take out the major Award but it was pleasing to be acknowledged on the night. The winner was Horizons, a much larger organization and an excellent choice.   Barbara Carter was again our nominee for the individual community service award, the award went to Sue Russell from RDCOTA, and she was a worthy winner. The presentation night was very enjoyable with as many Zontians as we were allowed present. On Australia Day itself a number of us enjoyed lunch from Bart’s in the park at Lota.

Laurie has passed on the sad news that one of our Charter members, Pat Theo, died on the 22nd December. Pat founded Woodland Pottery and was very involved with the club activities during her time in Zonta; especially helping with the street stalls in Capalaba. 

Dr Ivy Bartz Schultz MBE, OAM and a Charter member of the Zonta Club of Brisbane died on the 30th December. During her long career she was awarded many honours and achieved much in her chosen field of nursing.

Deepest Sympathy goes to Andrea and Jeremy West and their family. Andrea’s father, Bill Kaus died on December 20th. Mr. Kaus was a member of the Queensland Parliament from 1966 until his retirement in 1986. He was a noted cricketer and was decorated for his World War Two service in the RAAF. Andrea and Jeremy were home for Christmas and hope to be in Brisbane mid year. Our thoughts also go to Andrea’s mother Neth.

In closing I would like members to think about serving on the nominating committee as the time between our first meeting and the AGM in May soon flies by.

Judith Trevan-Hawke

 

Service and Fund Raising

We will need volunteers for one of our service projects on the 31st March. We have supplied and served afternoon tea to the survivors and their carers at the Redlands Cancer Fund Relay for Life held at Cleveland Show grounds for the past few years. It takes up perhaps two hours of time and 6 people are ample.

 Service

Please consider the following motion to be moved at the Dinner Meeting regarding the presentation to Dr Ian Frazer at the International Women’s Day Dinner on Wed 7th March 2007

" That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc present a donation of $5,000 to Dr Ian Frazer, Director of the Centre of Immunology and Cancer Research and Australian of the Year 2006, at the International Women's Day Dinner to be held on 7th March 2007.  Cheque  to be made payable to the  Princess Alexandra Hospital Foundation and to be used by Dr Frazer to support his research including cervical cancer immunology programs for female adolescents"
 

Fundraising 
 

IWD Dinner Wed 7th March. 
To be held at the Alexandra Hills Hotel at a cost of  $50 per person. Please have your numbers and money available at the Dinner Meeting. This is a major fundraiser to raise money fro Dr Frazer so please encourage family and friends to attend. 

Garage sale 12th May – Set up after 4pm Friday 11th May. Start collecting unwanted items. 

Sausage Sizzle  Sat 16th June.
  Bunnings at Victoria Point. Workers will be needed.


Christmas in July – 25th July. We have transferred our booking at Connections Restaurant at Moreton TAFE from March to 

Wednesday 25th July. We have the whole restaurant to ourselves so again consider encouraging family and friends to attend. 
Julie 
Status of Women

Please make sure that your tickets for the IWD dinner at Alexandra Hills Hotel are paid for at the February meeting. $50 a head for a three-course meal and an interesting guest speaker is good value.

Jill Allen

PR & Programme

There was an article about the Australia Day Awards in the local newspapers. 

Barbara Wills

Breast Cushions

I have been thinking of combining a working bee for the breast cushions with Australia’s biggest morning tea at 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale on Thursday 24th May at 10 am. 

Margaret.

Silky Oaks,  Maybanke.  

Don’t forget the Silky Oaks wish list, with the emergency hampers needed at any time.  Emergency Hampers Suggestions include:  Tinned vegetables, fruit, meat, fish, meat & vegetables, soup, baked beans, spaghetti.  Noodles, rice, pasta & pasta sauce, longlife milk, cereal, sugar, coffee.  Laundry & washing up detergent.  Soap, toothpaste, toilet paper, tissues and paper towels.  Underwear, socks, tee shirts.  Art supplies, office supplies.  These items can be brought to any meeting and will be distributed to the relevant organization.

International Women’s News

As International Women’s Day approaches we think of all the women suffering because of their gender. I am sure people all around the world will be looking to the United States with interest, will they elect their first female President next year and if that happens will anything change.

Marilyn Smith

25th Anniversary Celebrations

There are still a number of our 25th Memories to be collected. There also will be programmes at the February dinner meeting available if you want one as a keepsake.

Zonta Birthdays.


9th Jan - Gail


13th Jan - Diane


17th Jan - Mary Lou


12th Feb - Marilyn Smith


19th - Feb Joy


22nd - Feb Claire  





INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY & PRESENTATION OF YWPA WINNER


7th March 2007


GUEST SPEAKER PROF IAN FRAZER


Director of the Centre of Immunology and Cancer Research AND 


Australian of the Year 2006  


$50 a head payable at February meeting please.














Stop Press


Please, an apology to Philippa is imperative by the Thursday prior to the meeting, after then the meal cost is due.





News from RWIN


 Coming up on the 28th April 2007 Womens Expo. 
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